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Solomon’s Says 

A Newsletter from the Faith Community of Solomon’s Evangelical Lutheran Church 
 

“Solomon’s Evangelical Lutheran Church, following the example of Jesus Christ, seeks to live in the confidence and 

fullness of God’s grace; to preach the Good News boldly and truthfully; to support and serve others in faith; to work in 

harmony with all creation.” 

 

Pastoral Letter – Pastor Barb Barry 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

 

As I write this letter, we are right in the middle of the season of Epiphany.  Epiphany means “to 

reveal.”  We are spending the Sundays before Lent exploring who this Jesus is that was revealed 

to the nations by the wisemen and who we are as Jesus’ followers. 

      

Lent arrives February 22 with Ash Wednesday.  Ashes are an important physical sign on Ash 

Wednesday.  Ancient Jews used ashes as both a sign of grief and repentance.  We grieve our sin 

- moving away from God. We repent – desiring to change direction, change our minds, and live 

more aligned with the flow of God’s love.  We mark our foreheads in the shape of the cross as 

we look forward to the cross as a sign of God’s reconciliation with all creation.   

 

Ashes also connect us with our own mortality.  We’re reminded that we are creatures and rely 

on God.  The words we use to form the cross come from the first book of the Hebrew Bible, 

Genesis.  By the sweat of your face, you shall eat bread until you return to the ground, for out 

of it you were taken; you are dust, and to dust you shall return.  Genesis 3: 19 

 

Lent is the season we set aside for reflection.  We’ve spent Epiphany in light, learning about 

Jesus and our call to follow Him.  Now, the light dims as we reflect on what distracts us from 

God, what gets in the way of who we are meant to be as beloved children of God. 
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Daily intentional spiritual practice puts space in our lives for the Holy Spirit to come and dwell 

and transform.  Some of the traditional are Bible reading, fasting, generous giving of money, 

time or talents, prayer and meditation, spiritual friendship, and accountability.  There are 

countless other ways God calls us to a deeper richer relationship.  The important thing is to be 

intentional and take the time seriously. 

 

How is God inviting you to relationship this Lent?  May your hearts ignite in love of Jesus and 

in turn allow that love to flow out to each other and our neighborhood.   

 

Let us pray for one another as we embark on our Lenten journey together.   

 

God bless you, 
Pastor Barb  

 

                                                                      

Gospel Readings for FEBRUARY:  

 

                                              Sunday, February 5   - Matthew 5:13-20 

                               Sunday, February 12 - Matthew 5:21-37 

                               Sunday, February 19 - Matthew 17:1-9 

        Wednesday,  February 22 - Matthew 6:1-6,16-21 

                               Sunday,  February 26 - Matthew 4:1-11 

 

 

                                               

Serving in February 
 

 2/5/23        2/12/23         2/19/23 2/26/23 

Head Usher Janice McEntire Janice McEntire Janice McEntire Janice McEntire 

Lector Peggi Norman Patricia Yetter Wayne Dale Sam Mull 

Acolyte Sam Mull Sarah Aldrich Sarah Aldrich Sam Mull 

Communion Set-Up Becky Mull Becky Mull Becky Mull Becky Mull 

Communion Clean-Up Becky Mull Becky Mull Becky Mull Becky Mull 

Communion Assist Janice McEntire Margie Dale Margie Dale Margie Dale 

Communion Bread  Linda Berberich 

Securing Offering Becky Mull & Wayne Norman 
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Lenten Worship Opportunity 
 

An Ecumenical Group called LARC (including Lutheran, Anglican and Roman Catholic 

Churches) invited Solomon’s to be part of a community midweek service this Lent.  Each 

congregation will host a soup supper at 5:30 followed by worship at 7.  There is a time of 

fellowship after worship with beverages.  Please come and join our neighbors for prayer and  

conversation. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There will be two Ash Wednesday services on February 22: 11AM and 

7:30PM.  Both services will include the imposition of ashes and Holy 

Communion. Ash Wednesday begins Lent.  The ashes are made from the 

palms we wave on Palm Sunday.  Wearing the ashes reminds us of our 

mortality and focuses our hearts on our need for repentance.  

 

Date   /  Time:  

7:00 

 

 

Weekly Theme 

 

Location 

 

Preacher 

 

March 1 

 

 

Abraham’s Call to  

Journey 

 

Solomon’s Lutheran 

4856 Wayne Rd 

Chambersburg, PA 

17202 

717-267-2266 

 

Father Alan Wolfe 

or  

Father Matthew 

Smith 

 

March 8 

 

 

 

Moses’ Call to  

Liberate 

Trinity Lutheran 

431 Philadelphia Ave 

Chambersburg, PA 

17201 

(717) 263-8156 

 

Mother Pat 

Dickson 

 

March 15 

 

 

Jonah’s Call to  

Repentance 

 

Trinity Episcopal 

58 S 2nd St 

Chambersburg, PA 

17201 

(717) 264-6351 

 

Pastor Jane 

Nicholson 

 

March 22 

 

 

Mary’s Call to  

Bear God’s Son 

Corpus Christi Roman 

Catholic 

320 Philadelphia Ave 

Chambersburg, PA 

17201 

(717) 264-6317 

 

Pastor Barb Barry 

 

March 29 

 

 

Disciples’ Call to  

Share the Gospel 

First Lutheran 

43 W Washington St 

Chambersburg PA 

17201 

717-264-2015 

 

Father Alan Wolfe 

or  

Father Matthew 

Smith 

https://www.google.com/search?q=Trinity+LUtheran+Chambersburg+PA&sxsrf=AJOqlzXs5b4e-PfwHqV5VgHgLxBzH4-YbA%3A1673472689808&ei=sSq_Y7fqMMWuiLMP9pqPiAM&ved=0ahUKEwj3ht7Ju8D8AhVFF2IAHXbNAzEQ4dUDCBA&uact=5&oq=Trinity+LUtheran+Chambersburg+PA&gs_lcp=&sclient=gws-wiz-serp
https://www.google.com/search?q=Trinity+Episcopal+Chambersburg+PA&sxsrf=AJOqlzWXMUVrQeYTmQEKTpmf5dksMmMoUw%3A1673472879090&ei=byu_Y8b6BNav5NoP-uabgAM&ved=0ahUKEwiG7v6jvMD8AhXWF1kFHXrzBjAQ4dUDCBA&uact=5&oq=Trinity+Episcopal+Chambersburg+PA&gs_lcp=Cgxnd3Mtd2l6LXNlcnAQAzIGCAAQBxAeMgIIJjoKCAAQRxDWBBCwAzoNCAAQRxDWBBDJAxCwAzoICAAQkgMQsAM6BwgjELACECc6DQguEIAEEMcBEK8BEA06CAgAEAUQHhANOgsIABAFEAcQHhDxBDoICAAQCBAeEA06BQgAEIYDSgQIQRgASgQIRhgAUOkIWKo6YNJFaAVwAXgAgAF4iAHfDJIBBDE4LjKYAQCgAQHIAQbAAQE&sclient=gws-wiz-serp
https://www.google.com/search?q=Corpus+Christi+Chambersburg+PA&sxsrf=AJOqlzULx-j4qkNqqGPewt0wTtk8iLsXww%3A1673472967001&ei=xiu_Y87ZPJLl5NoPpvm46AE&ved=0ahUKEwjO1PTNvMD8AhWSMlkFHaY8Dh0Q4dUDCBA&uact=5&oq=Corpus+Christi+Chambersburg+PA&gs_lcp=Cgxnd3Mtd2l6LXNlcnAQAzINCC4QrwEQxwEQgAQQDTIGCAAQBxAeMgYIABAHEB4yBggAEAcQHjIGCAAQBxAeMgYIABAHEB4yBggAEAcQHjICCCYyAggmMgIIJjoKCAAQRxDWBBCwAzoNCAAQRxDWBBDJAxCwAzoICAAQkgMQsAM6BwgjELACECc6CgguELEDEIMBEEM6BwgAEIAEEAo6EggAEIAEEIcCELEDEIMBEAoQFDoNCC4QgAQQxwEQrwEQCjoGCAAQBRAeOggIABAFEAcQHkoECEEYAEoECEYYAFCXCliJN2CjRmgBcAF4AIAB4QGIAfAVkgEGMjIuNi4xmAEAoAEByAEFwAEB&sclient=gws-wiz-serp


- 4 - 
 

News from Social Ministry 
 

Souperbowl time is here - The Super Bowl is February 12.  We don’t 

know who will be playing yet.  As soon as we know who is playing, we 

will have two boxes in the Sunday school room identified with the 

teams.  Place a can of soup or a Power Pack item in the box of your 

choice.  Based on the number of items in each box, we will determine Solomon’s 

Souperbowl winner.   

 

 

 

 
 

                         
 

Power Pack Meals - the Power Pack Ministry is now packing meals for 25 students at New 

Franklin School.  The program covers three meals a day for the weekend, that’s 150 meals that 

are being packed each week.  The need is GREAT.  Please consider doing what you can to help. 

Food can be placed in the gray tote in the Sunday school room. Monetary donations can be put 

in the offering, clearly mark your check “Power Pack”.  Your response in the past has been 

great. THANK YOU!!! 
 

 

 

News from Worship & Music Committee 
 

The Worship and Music Committee will be holding two training / refresher sessions for 

Communion assistants and Communion set-up and clean-up volunteers in February. This will 

be for existing AND new volunteers. If this is a ministry that you've wanted to volunteer for, 

but were afraid that you didn't know enough about, now's your chance!  The first session will be 

for Communion assistants, on Sunday, February 5, after worship.  The second will be on 

Sunday, February 12, after worship, for Communion set-up and clean-up volunteers. Both 

sessions should be about a half hour long.  If you have any questions, contact Peggi Norman.   
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News from Christian Ed 
  

Youth Church/Sunday School - We would like to invite all youth to join us.  The youth will 

meet downstairs before worship starts and participate in a youth lesson during worship.  We 

have just a few youth who attend and we want them to join together in fellowship as a church  

family. They will join the Church Service before communion. 

 

News from the Church Council 
 

2023 Officers Elected - At the January council meeting, the following individuals were elected 

to serve for the coming year: Ronald Coldsmith, President; Wayne Norman, Vice-President; 

Frances Reichard, Secretary; Janice McEntire, financial secretary and Marjorie Dale, treasurer. 

We give thanks for their willingness to serve.   

 

Congregational Meeting - The agenda for the congregational meeting tentatively scheduled for 

February 26th includes the presentation of the 2023 annual report, approval of November 13, 

2022 congregation minutes, and approval of constitution amendments. The meeting will be held 

immediately following the morning worship service.      

 

Update from Call Committee 
 

The Call Committee filed Solomon’s Mission Profile in October for interested candidates.  

Early January synod was contacted for an update on candidates.  At this time there were no 

inquiries on Solomon’s Profile.  We continue to pray and trust in the Holy Spirit. 

 

                        

                                              
                                                                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

To Pastor Barb and members & 
friends of Solomon's,  

I would like to thank you for all the prayers, 
cards and phone calls during my recent lengthy 

hospital admission and home recovery. The 
food from individuals and kitchen committee 

were very much appreciated.  Tana Vance. 
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ACS - Relay for Life 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friendly Reminders 
 

If you would like to sign up for altar flowers the following Sundays in February and March are 

still available:  2/12, 2/19, 3/5, 3/12, 3/19, 3/26.  

 

Have an item for the March newsletter?!  Deadline is February 17th. Email Kimberly at 

office@solomonslutheran.org. 

 

 

 

We continue to work on update the directory with current information.  If 

you have not sent in your information, please do so.  We will try to have a 

first draft for proofing by Sunday, February 19.  The final copy will be 

available on February 26, 2023. 

 

 

Solomon’s Relay for Life Team  
Fund Raiser Luncheon 

Sunday February 26, 2023 

Please Join Us 

Menu:  Hot Turkey Sandwiches, Mashed Potatoes & Gravy,  
Peas & Carrots, Cranberry Salad, and Dessert 

 Donations accepted 

We appreciate your support of our Solomon’s Relay for Life Team 

mailto:office@solomonslutheran.org
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Our Homebound Members 

 

 Valentine’s Day is Tuesday, February 14th 

 
For those of you who enjoy sending out Valentine cards, consider adding our homebound 

members to your list. Receiving a card would undoubtedly brighten their day!  Their addresses 

may be found in our church directory. 

 

 

 

 

 
  

   

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Betty Amt Frances Kramer 

Jere Brehm Carol Locke 

Bill & Jane Brindle Marjorie McMullin 

Esther Gift Linda Russ 

Genevieve Grant Clayton Schwartz 

Jean Jackson Ina Shreiner 

Joe Mock  
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Power Pack Annual Report 
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Celebrating a Birthday in February…. 
     

2/2  Terry Fell    2/16 Becky Mull 

2/3  John Martin    2/20 Lois Kanagy  

2/9  Melinda Gross   2/22 Linda Wepking  

2/11  Tonya Reichard   2/23 Charlie Taylor   

2/12  Phyllis Brehm     2/25 Leah Wolfinger  

2/14  Susie Henicle   2/26 Wayne Dale 

2/15  Becky Pecha   2/26 Beth Floyd  

2/16  Patsy Wildeson   2/28 Brenda Helman  

 

 

                                                                                                         

                                                           
                 
Celebrating a Wedding Anniversary in February… 

 
2/15    Ray & Terry Fell  

2/15  Glenn & Susan Henicle  

2/20  Mark & Trudy Kuykendall  

2/23  Bill & Bonnie Hudson  
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SOLOMON’S EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH 
4856 WAYNE ROAD 
CHAMBERSBURG PA 17202-9355 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“I can do all things through Him who strengthens me..” 

Philippians 4:13 (NRSV) 

Join us Sunday mornings! 

10:15 a.m. Worship Service  

9:00 a.m. Sunday School  

   

OR check us out on YouTube! 

Links are listed on our website. 

 
Solomon’s Evangelical Lutheran Church 

4856 Wayne Road 
Chambersburg, PA 17202-9355 

Phone: 717-267-2266 
www.solomonslutheran.org 

Pastor Barbara Barry 


